
Dear Parents of the 9th, 11th and 12th grade students: 
 

We wanted to give you an update regarding the school's process and consideration about the 

trips to New York and Europe. We are continuing to closely monitor the developing situation 

with COVID-19, and at this time have not come to a decision in regard to either of these trips. 

However, as we stated in our last email, we understand that some parents or students may 

decide that they want to opt out of the trips. Due to the unique circumstances this virus has 

caused, we will not require that any student attend the trip if we decide to go. We want to 

reiterate the importance of discussing the situation with your family physician (especially if your 

student has an underlying health concern, or compromised immune system) so that you are 

prepared to immediately make an informed choice in the event that we decide to proceed with 

the planned trips. 

 

We need your input on a decision immediately relating to travel insurance. For a trip of this 

nature, travel insurance must be purchased on the basis of each individual traveler. We have 

been in communication with a company that is willing to insure the trip, but it is up to your family 

to decide if you want it for your student as Tara cannot afford the additional cost.  It costs 

approximately $160 per family for New York, and $500 for Europe. Should we decide to cancel 

these trips, this insurance would allow your family to receive a portion of the cost of the trip as a 

refund. Without it, we are not able to refund any portion of the cost of these trips as no one is 

refunding any funds to us. Rescheduling the New York trip, and trying to persuade our hotel and 

ticket vendors to credit us is one option under consideration. Rescheduling the Europe trip is not 

an option. 

 

Please let us know if you want us to buy travel insurance on behalf of your student by 
noon tomorrow, Thursday, March 12th. Payment for this should you choose to opt for it, 
is due immediately. 
 
We are well aware of how much the students look forward to these trips. This is a very 

complicated situation and we are trying to move forward with these decisions in a responsible 

and thoughtful manner. 

 

Thank you for your understanding, 



 

The Leadership Council 

The Finance Committee 

 


